Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting

November 8, 2006, Location: IBEW Building, 201 SE 24th Street 

Meeting Called to order: 7:09pm



Attendance: 6

Board Members Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President and DJ Parker, Treasurer


Agenda: 

1. Announcements from the President
2. Voting By Proxy
3. Drainage 
4. Housekeeping
5. Publicity 
6. Open Discussion 
1. Announcements from the President: 

a. The Association’s website has been changed.

b. Creation of Parks Committee. 

2.Voting By Proxy Brief discussion about pros/cons of a proxy form, such as how members who vote by proxy, would not have had the benefits of participating in the discussions during meetings. 

3. Drainage Discussion of the drainage problems in Poinciana Park (i.e. west side of 22nd Street). The flooding and drainage issues have been expressed to the city planners before and residents were told there is no requirement for sidewalks, unless townhouses are redeveloped. It was suggested that pictures be taken when the streets flood to show severe flooding.  

4. Housekeeping Jan Meister, who was asked to resign as secretary via a certified letter has yet to return Association property, including computer files, archives, and the key to post office box (paid for by the Association). Brief discussion as to the next course of action to take. 

5. Association’s Publicity To increase awareness of the Association’s activities and increase attendance at meetings, it was suggested that each member present should strive to recruit a neighbor to bring along to a future meeting. It was mentioned that many homeowners in Poinciana Park are “absentee” owners and the neighborhood is full of renters. Alternatives for the monthly meeting was suggested, such as a holiday party or a “Town Square Meeting” in the park, as a strategy to increase visibility. 

Mona offered to create a flyer for distribution to encourage attendance at meetings.  

Ray volunteered himself and Terry to pass out the flyers in the neighborhood.

6. Open Discussion Comments regarding the noticeable effort by police to pull prostitutes from the neighborhood streets, increased presence of people playing in the park and walking their dogs and nice to see neighbors concerned about raising the quality of life in Poinciana Park. 

No meeting in December. Next meeting: January 10, 2007
Dwight motioned to adjourn, Gene seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 8pm. 

Submitted by, Olga Kuharets

